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TechEdSat 
 
 
Ali Guarneros Luna        16 August 2013 
 
Dear Ali 
 
Thanks you for the frequency coordination request and your call today.   The panel discussed 
your request in detail some time back . We have now  coordinated the frequency as follows: 
 
Downlink  437.465 MHz  (Beacon) 
 
 
You have not indicated a final   launch date. Once the final date is available please 
advise us.  Please also advise us if there are any other satellites operating on Amateur 
frequencies on the same launch. You are responsible for ensuring that other satellites 
on the same launch are not on the same frequency coordinated for TechEdSat and 
advise us as soon as possible so that interference issues can be resolved before 
launch. 
 
Please note that all frequencies in the amateur satellite service are shared frequencies. 
We have attempted to make the best possible selection for your project. 
 
You are also referred to the ITU requirements for satellites. We have prepared an easy 
reference document which is available on www.iaru.org/satellite, it will assist you to 
comply with the ITU requirements for Amateur satellites. 
 
Please also read the attached “controlling satellites” document. 

 
Best wishes for a successful project.  Please keep us informed of developments and 
progress.  
 
73 
Hans ZS6AKV  
Hans van de Groenendaal 
wozane@gmail.com  


